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EXT. BRIAN’S PLACE - HALLWAY - NIGHT

Tucker is waiting for Max to get out of the bathroom.

TUCKER
(whispering)

You okay?

MAX
(whispering)

Let me ask you something. Do you 
think there’s something going on 
with Lauren and Brian?

TUCKER
(whispering)

Look, dude. Bob said she thinks 
something is developing already. 
She said, they kissed or something.

MAX
They WHAT!

Everyone reacts in the other room. Tucker shushes him.

TUCKER
(whispering)

I thought you were over her.

MAX
(whispering)

That doesn’t mean I’m okay with my 
best friend kissing my ex-
girlfriend.

TUCKER
(whispering)

Dude, can you just be cool? I don’t 
want to get into it tonight. We can 
go talk about it over dinner later 
or something.

MAX
Yeah, I’ll be fine.

TUCKER
(suspecting)

You sure?

MAX
Yeah.

TUCKER
Okay?



They walk into the living room.

INT. BRIAN’S PLACE - LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

Max and Tucker join the table.

BRIAN
Okay, Gegor goes in the tunnel, 
what are the rest of you doing?

MAX
I’m going to go with him, because 
he’s my friend and loyalty is 
important to Bodynock.

BRIAN
Okay, Bodynock and Gegor go into 
the tunnel.

MAX
Sunive, you should stay outside 
though in case someone comes by. 
Like anyone at all. Maybe you can 
find a brand new group of 
adventurers.

LAUREN
What? What are you talking about?

TUCKER
Nothing. Max, stop it. What do I 
see? I have low-light vision.

BRIAN
The light at the end of the tunnel 
grows as it approaches you.

TUCKER
I yell for the rest of the group. 
“Hey guys, you might want to come 
help!”

MAX
Hey, Brian, what’s Jill up to these 
days?

LAUREN
Who is this Jill?

BRIAN
The light is a torch and another 
demon is holding it, running at 
you.
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STEVE
I come running in with my sword 
drawn.

BOB
Me too.

LAUREN
Me too.

MAX
Oh, welcome to the party Sunive. 
Did you move on to anyone while you 
were out there?

LAUREN
What?

STEVE
Yeah. What?

TUCKER
I cast Bull Strength on Duvamil 
when he gets to me.

MAX
What happens if you kiss the demon?

BRIAN
Really?

STEVE
Oh, I want to kiss the demon.

MAX
Trust me dude, no you don’t.

LAUREN
Don’t do this max.

MAX
No, what happens? I kiss the Demon. 
Does it kill me, or does it just 
ruin the game?

STEVE
What the Hell is going on, and why 
do I want to kiss this god damned 
Demon?

BRIAN
Can we just talk about this later?

3.



TUCKER
Yeah, let’s just play the game.

MAX
No, it’s fine. It’s not like my 
character was a father figure to 
the demon’s ex or anything.

TUCKER
Max.

MAX
No. The demon’s ex trusted 
Bodynock. Bodynock was his best 
friend. But that didn’t stop him 
from moving in on the demon anyway! 

STEVE
Oh, I see.

BOB
Took you long enough.

BRIAN
Look, Max-

MAX
No, fuck you Brian! This is the 
biggest violation of Bro code I can 
possibly think of! You Fucking 
ASSHOLE!

TUCKER
Stop it!

MAX
You’re such a self righteous Prick!

TUCKER
NOT HERE!! NO!!! NOT HERE!! You 
will not taint D&D night for me. 
You want to fight, you do it 
outside. Not here!

Everyone halts. The room is quiet. Max and Brian storm 
outside.

EXT. BRIAN’S PLACE - NIGHT

BRIAN
Look, dude, you don’t understand.
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MAX
No. I don’t. How could you, dude? 
This is like one big fucked up 
nightmare.

BRIAN
I’m trying to explain to you-

MAX
It’s pretty damned clear dude. You 
care more about yourself than our 
25 years of friendship.

BRIAN
It’s not like that.

MAX
Oh yeah? Than what’s it like Brian? 
I want to hear how your fucked up 
head can rationalize doing this to 
your best friend. Let’s hear it.

BRIAN
Max, Jill is Lauren.

Max stares at him in awe. 

INT. BRIAN’S PLACE - LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

Everyone is staring out the window in shock.

BOB
Oh c’mon, this can’t be news to 
you. God, you guys are thick.
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